
 
Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

October 25, 2016 
 

Selectmen Present: Cheryl Gordon 
   George Glines 
   Art Hudson 
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom 
 
The meeting was called to order at 11:00 AM 
 
Administration 
 
The Board signed:     The Town Warrant for 2016 
 
New Business 
 
Ken updated the Board on a complaint that was received about someone living in an RV on 
Lamprey Rd. The Board directed Ken to have the Code Enforcement Officer send a letter to the 
resident with the pertinent zoning rules.  
 
Cheryl replied to Laura Crockford’s email, stating that the Board is not in favor a crosswalk.  
 
Art requested that the Selectmen’s public meeting minutes be posted at the store in addition to 
the Town Office and on the website.  
 
Ken reported that Mandy had contacted towns that have a contract for utility valuations with 
George Sansoucy. She suggested inviting him to a Selectmen’s meeting to discuss the contract. 
The Board agrees. Ken will contact him.  
 
The Board directed Ken to contact the Fire Chief to arrange a meeting with the Board and the FD 
Officers. Pete had suggested this earlier in the year but had not been able to schedule a meeting 
with full attendance. The Board is concerned that there may be some outstanding issues that they 
want resolved.   
 
Cheryl made a motion to enter into non-public session under RSA 91-A: 3, II (a) at 11:21 am to 
discuss a personnel matter.  aTY seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
Art made a motion to exit the non-public session at 11:58 am and to permanently seal the 
minutes due to the personnel matter discussed.  George seconded.  All in favor by roll call, 
motion carried. 
 
George made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 11:59 am.  Art seconded he motion.  All in 
favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ken Folsom 
Town Administrator 


